FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        NOVEMBER, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Madison, Marion, Marissa, New Athens, Wesclin-Trenton, Kaskaskia College-Centralia, Shawnee College-Ullin
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 

II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 3
    PARTICIPANTS – 41
Agricultural Careers, College Students, Shawnee College-Ullin – 12
Agricultural Careers, 12th Grade Students, Wesclin High School, Trenton - 21
Agricultural Education Curriculum/Teacher Recruitment, Pre-Service Teachers, SIU-Carbondale – 8
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 10
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield 
Elite Agricultural Education Conference, Bloomington
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
ILCAE/ICAE Annual Meeting, Springfield
Montgomery/Christian EFE Board of Control Administrator Meeting, Hillsboro
Website Maintenance Meeting with Jay Runner and Nate Baxley, Urbana

Region 6 EFE System Director Meeting, Ina

IAVAT Section Chairs Meeting, Springfield

District AITC Coordinator Meeting, Mt. Vernon

Agriculture Pathways Collaboration Meeting, Kaskaskia College, Centralia

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 2665
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 8
Exhibited Agricultural Career Information, High School Students, Kaskaskia College, Centralia
Observed SIUC Student Teacher, Ryne Fullerton
Picked-up Soils AgriScience Kits, St. Clair County AITC, Belleville
Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was impressed by the plans for the new Wesclin High School and agriculture department.  It will be nice to showcase another new agriculture facility.  It was great to be part of another successful ELITE Conference.   The number of students going on to major in agricultural education should increase dramatically.  Possibly utilizing Nate Baxley, formally of PAQ Interactive, as our website maintenance person should solve our website problems for the short term.  I am anticipating that Madison and Carbondale will be new programs for 2011-12. 
